The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, October 1, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Member Stetson and Assistant Assessor Donahue.  Clerk Smith was unable to attend.
Mr. Freeman, of Solventerra, did not appear for his 6:00 PM meeting with the Board.
The Board signed the payroll sheet for the period ending 10/04/14.
The Board of Assessors is in receipt of correspondence from the Commonwealth of Massachusetts’ Department of Unemployment Assistance (DUA) regarding the annual list of all employers located in West Bridgewater that qualify as a small business under MGL Chapter 59, by reason of having had an average of ten or fewer employees in the past calendar year.  It was noted this list is not a public record and may only be used by the assessors, or employees designated by the assessors, for the purpose of determining eligibility for the small commercial property tax exemption.
Assistant Assessor Donahue gave the Board members an update on upcoming ATB cases and also followed-up on a proposed Solar Farm to be sited off Walnut Street.  Assistant Assessor Donahue also briefed the Board regarding Patriot Properties’ FY15 real and personal property valuation certification project.
The minutes of 9/17/14 were accepted and filed.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________________

Gerald Stetson,

Acting Clerk

